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May 1,8,201,2

The Honorable Steven M. Bieda
State Senatot
State Capitol
P.O. Box 30036
Lansing, MI 48909-7536

Re: SB 0774 - Small Claims

Dear Senator Bieda:

At its April meeting, the State Bar of. Michigan's Boatd of Commrssioners unanimously voted to
oppose SB 0774.In its review, the Board considered recommendations ftom the Civil Procedure
& Couts Committee ând the Justice Policy Initiative. All entities appteciate that with a

significantly increased jurisdictional limit for small claims that a need to address the entire format
of the jurisdiction may be waranted but did oppose your cutrent ptoposal. Aftet the new limits
become effective, we will need to hear from the courts as to how the changes ate rmpacting the
litigants, court personnel, caseflorù/ management, and more. Once we leatn ftom that experience,

we would be happy to partner with you to take a comptehensive look at small claims and
examine what, if any, changes need to be tequested.

I appreciate your careful consideration of this issue and the State Bat's pteviously stated
concerns about the functioning of the small claims court. If you would like to discuss this
position ln futther detail or have questions, please contact me directly at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Ditectot of Governmental Relations
Ditect dial (517) 346-6325
Email: eIy on@matJ.. michb at, otg

CC. Julie I. Fetshtman, President
Nell I(uhnmuench, Govetnmental Consultant Sewices, Inc.


